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Again, we want to thank Kate and Ben for the creative input they provide for making 

our Sunday morning virtual worship service meaningful.  Their commitment is to be 

commended. 

 

PAST 

Our speakers this past season were: 

Paul McReynolds, minister at Albright-Bethune and Park Forest Village churches 

Douglas Graber Neufeld, professor at EMU in Biology 

Conrad Kanagy, professor at Elizabethtown in Sociology 

 

CURRENT 

Kate has lead us in sermons and in adult discussion hour on the subject of Lament. 

 

FUTURE 

In discussion with the Leadership Team:  

~possible outdoor morning service one Sunday a month during the summer  

~possible occasional outdoor evening service during the summer 

~possible “Church Around the Table” 

These will all be presented to the congregation by Kate and the Leadership Team. 

Kate's summer sermons will be from the book, BRAIDING SWEET GRASS. 

Voices Together: our new Mennonite Church USA hymn book: services will include 

speakers and learning services. 

 

THANK YOU to those of you who have volunteered for worship leading and children's 

time leading.  If you have would like to volunteer as a first-time person or continue 

volunteering, please contact Ruth Kitchin Tillman for worship leading and Esther Prins 

for children's time leading. If  you would like to be a reader for scripture or readings 

please contact Kate. 

 

We want to extend a gratitude of appreciation to Karl Bartsch who has resigned from the 

worship committee.  He has been a supportive member who spoke words of wisdom 

when a decision was needed. His deep knowledge and spiritual reflection will be missed. 

   

The Worship Committee: 

Kate Heinzel, Ben Wideman, Esther Prins, Ruth Kitchin Tillman,  

Gloria Horst Rosenberger, chair 

 

 

 


